DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS Meeting May 8, 2017 Minutes

In Attendance:

Ted Manning

Doug DeCesare Kevin Bartlett Robert Pelletier

Also in attendance:

Maurizio Varano

Blaine Alvarez-Backus (prior to meeting start, however)

Absent:

John King

Douglas DeCesare called the meeting to order at 5:34 PM.

The Board read and approved the meeting minutes of April 3, 2017.

The Board reviewed Maurizio Varano's Storm Drain Connection Application. He is requesting to tie into a basin for his basement sump pump to empty ground water, clean and uncontaminated. (He is in the process of restoring the house at 98 Prescott Street.) Application submitted according to bylaws. Board approved and signed the application.

Superintendent's contract (expiring June 30th) discussion was postponed, as only 2 members of the Board were in presence at the meeting.

Abatement request from Joe Dorazio of 115 Bolton Rd. Board voted (2-0) to charge the Dorazio's for the full amount of water, but at the lowest rate.

Abatement request from Patrick Hazelrigg of 82 Harvard Rd – Board requested more information before making a decision.

Meeting adjourned at 5:54 PM.

John King Jr., Chairman

Ted Manning, Clerk

Douglas DeCesare, Member